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July 28, 2010 

FCC Sets August 31, 2010 Deadline for 
Payment of FY 2010 Annual Regulatory Fees 
by Scott R. Flick and Christine A. Reilly 

The FCC has announced that full payment of all applicable Regulatory Fees for 
Fiscal Year 2010 must be received no later than August 31, 2010. 

Today, the FCC issued a Regulatory Fact Sheet stating that the FCC Look-Up website is now available 
for media licensees to view their FY 2010 regulatory fees and that the regulatory fees must be paid no 
later than August 31, 2010.  The FCC has yet to release a separate Public Notice announcing that 
deadline. 

As mentioned in a July 9, 2010 Report and Order, the Commission will mail assessment notices to 
licensees/permittees reflecting payment obligations for FY 2010, but intends to discontinue such 
notifications beginning in 2011.  Be aware that the notices sent may not include all of the authorizations 
subject to regulatory fees, and do not take into account any auxiliary licenses for which fees are also 
due.  Accordingly, you should not assume that the notice is correct or complete.  Similarly, if you do not 
receive a notice letter, that does not mean your authorizations are exempt from regulatory fees.  It is the 
responsibility of each licensee/permittee to determine what fees are due and to pay them in full by the 
deadline.      

Annual regulatory fees are owed for most FCC authorizations held as of October 1, 2009 by any 
licensee or permittee which is not otherwise exempt from the payment of such fees.  Licensees and 
permittees may review assessed fees using the FCC’s Media Look-Up website - 
http://www.fccfees.com.  Certain entities are exempt from payment of regulatory fees, including, for 
example, governmental and non-profit entities.  Section 1.1162 of the FCC’s Rules provides guidance 
on annual regulatory fee exemptions.  Broadcast licensees that believe they qualify for an exemption 
may refer to the FCC’s Media Look-Up website for instructions on submitting a Fee-Exempt Status 
Claim.    

For more information on annual regulatory fees, including assistance in preparing and filing them with 
the FCC, please contact any of the lawyers in the Communications Practice Section. 
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For further information, please contact: 

Scott R. Flick 
Washington, D.C. 
+1.202.663.8167 
scott.flick@pillsburylaw.com 

Christine A. Reilly  
Washington, D.C. 
+1.202.663.8245 
christine.reilly@pillsburylaw.com 

 
 
 
 

This publication is issued periodically to keep Pillsbury Winthrop Shaw Pittman LLP clients and other interested parties 
informed of current legal developments that may affect or otherwise be of interest to them. The comments contained herein 
do not constitute legal opinion and should not be regarded as a substitute for legal advice.  
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